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Dromore Road Primary School
Start of term information 
2018/19
PLEASE RETAIN THIS BOOKLET FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

School Tel: 028 41752656

Web Address: www.dromoreroadps.com
Dear Parents/Guardians
Welcome back to a new school term.  We hope that everyone had a great holiday and are revitalised and ready for another exciting and busy school year.  

A special welcome is extended to our new Y1 pupils and parents and to our new pupils and parents in Y2, Y3 and Y6.  We trust you soon feel a part of our school community and we actively encourage new to join our Parent Teacher Association, as this is a great way of getting involved in school life and making new friends.  Our school motto, ‘Together We Can’ encompasses life at Dromore Road and together we look forward to sharing, with you, in your child's learning journey.
The start of a new term is always an exciting time for parents, pupils and staff.  It can also be a little bit overwhelming, as you try to get to grip with new routines, procedures etc. To help, we have created this information booklet which summarises key information about school life.  We hope you find it useful but if there is anything you are unsure of, please speak to me or any member of the staff team and we will do our best to help.

Finally, I would like to wish you and your child a happy and successful year at Dromore Road Primary School and I look forward to working with you throughout the year ahead.  
Yours faithfully
Mrs S. Mc Grath

(Principal)
Class Arrangements
Please find below the class organisation for this incoming year:
Mrs S. Mc Grath – Principal and Y1/2 (Monday, Tuesday and Friday) 

Mrs G. Mc Kee – Y1/2 Principal Release (Wednesday and Thursday)

Mrs L. English – Y2/3
Mrs S. Newell Y4/5 
Mrs O. Graham/ Mrs K. Graham Y6/7 (Job Share)
Mrs R. Mc Ilroy – Learning Support Teacher (Tuesday and Wednesday)
The school currently has four composite classes.  It is the policy of the Board of Governors that pupil numbers and educational need will dictate the organisation of composite classes.  EVERY EFFORT will be made to limit the size of these classes and parents will be informed in advance of the class organisation for the next academic year.

ARRANGEMENTS FOR SCHOOL DAY 2018/19
8.45am                                          
Playground Supervision/ Daily Mile 
Please note any pupil present in the school playground before 8.45 am is unsupervised.
8.55am




Bell for lining up
9.00am                                          
School starts

10.45am -11.00am                         
Morning Break

12.45pm – 1.30pm                       
  
Lunch

1.30pm                                       

Y1 Children go home 
The Y1 children will have a reduced day at the start of September (from 3.09.18 to 14.09.18) and will finish at 12 noon.  From Monday 17 th September the children will then start staying for dinner and will then go home at 1:30pm.
2.00pm                                         
Y2 Children go home and Y3 on






  
Wednesday Thursday and Friday
2.50pm                                         
School ends for 
 
Year 3 Monday/Tuesday 

Y4, 5, 6 and 7 Monday/Friday
CURRICULUM
Teaching and learning in Dromore Road is based on the statutory requirements of the NI curriculum.  The Principal and staff work closely to organise teaching programmes in the areas of study of the statutory Northern Ireland Curriculum.  The Curriculum Policy can be accessed on the school website.
STAGES OF THE PRIMARY CURRICULUM
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Foundation Stage                   Years 1 & 2

Key Stage 1                            Years 3 & 4

Key Stage 2                            Years 5, 6 & 7

STRUCTURE OF THE CURRICULUM

The Areas of Learning:

1. Language and Literacy (including Talking and Listening, Reading and Writing)

2. Maths and Numeracy 

3. The Arts (including Art & Design, Drama and Music)

4. The World Around Us (focusing on the development of knowledge, skills and understanding in Geography, History and Science and Technology)

5. Personal Development and Mutual Understanding (focusing on emotional, social skills, learning to learn, health, relationships and mutual understanding in the local and global community)

6. Physical Education

7. Religious Education

CROSS CURRICULAR SKILLS AND CAPABILITIES

At the heart of our curriculum lies an emphasis on the development of core skills and capabilities for lifelong learning as well as the shaping of good citizens.  USING COMMUNICATION, USING MATHEMATICS and USING ICT are developed through all areas of learning, as are the children’s thinking skills and personal capabilities. 

Thinking Skills and Personal Capabilities:

• Thinking, Problem-Solving and Decision-Making

• Self-Management

• Working with Others

• Managing Information

• Being Creative
Learning Plans

Each term, the teachers add a literacy and numeracy learning plan to the school website to help keep you up-to-date with what your child is learning in class and their topic for the term.  These can be accessed at http://www.dromoreroadps.com/parents/learning-plans/
2018/19 SCHOOL PRIORITIES
The Board of Governors uses a document called a School Development Plan to help strategically manage the school.  We are currently formulating our new 3 year plan and our main focuses for this year include:
· To improve pupils’ health and well-being

· To improve pupils’ confidence in writing through making more effective use of guided writing session

· To develop pupils’ skills in processes and problem solving

· To focus on the development of pupils’ thinking skills and personal capabilities throughout the curriculum
· To develop pupils’ desktop publishing and online communication skills
School ACCESS 

Supervision in the school playground commences at 8.45am.  Pupils should not be on school property before this time.  
At 8.55am the children will line up and will then enter the school by the doors opposite the playground (children’s doors).  Lessons begin at 9am.

On wet days the children should enter the school through the children’s entrance where they will be supervised in the assembly hall.

Children who arrive at school after 9.00am should use the main doors and report immediately to the school office to be marked present and to make lunch/dinner arrangements.  Pupils will also be asked to sign the late book.
Please note that this year the school gates will be closed at 9.00am as the car park will be used for our Healthy Kidz Golden Mile during the day.  It will remain shut during the day for health and safety reasons and will be reopened again for afternoon pick-ups in the afternoon.
SHARED Education

Our school reflects the mix of denominations in society and we are an inclusive and welcoming school.  The school proactively develops links with other schools in the area to take part in projects and activities and Dromore Road has a long history of working alongside St Bronagh’s Primary School in Rostrevor.  We value the relationship between the two schools and are delighted that shared lessons will recommence later this month.  Our focus this year will be on developing Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM).
UNIFORM REMINDER
Wearing a uniform is a badge of pride, creates an identity for the school and is an important part of being a school student.  In maintaining high standards throughout the school, pupils are expected to wear the appropriate uniform outlined below:
	

	


	Grey trousers
	Grey skirt or pinafore

	Green pullover
	Green cardigan

	White shirt
	White blouse

	School tie- green and gold stripe (wide stripe)
	School tie- green and gold stripe (wide stripe)

	Black shoes compulsory
	Black shoes compulsory

	Dark socks
	White socks/ grey tights


Tracksuit:  A regulation school tracksuit is available.  Pupils can wear the regulation school tracksuit for PE days and P4-7 can wear it when going swimming.  
It is helpful if your child can easily recognise their own belongings so please show them where you have labelled it with their name.
It is important to put your child’s name on all his/her belongings including tracksuit, jumper, tie, coat, shoes, school bag and snack/lunch boxes.  Please also remember to label all their PE kit including their footwear as this means that if it is mislaid, it can easily be returned to their owner.
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PHYSICAL EDUCATION CLOTHING
For hygiene reasons we encourage the children to change for PE.  On days the children have PE, they can wear a school tracksuit for ease of changing.  

PE kits consists of white t-shirt, shorts and black gym shoes.  Black plimsolls are essential for indoor PE (in the event that a child does not have black plimsolls they will be unable to take part).  A PE pack containing a bag, embroidered t-shirt and black shorts can be purchased online from www.schooltrends.com for £12.  The bag can be used to hold their PE gear and can be kept in school all week.  
Please bring PE kits in on Monday and leave in school until the Friday when they should be brought home for laundering.  

PE TIMETABLE
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	
	
	All classes
Swimming
	
	All classes


This year, a coach from Healthy Kidz will lead our PE session on a Friday.  Their aim is to get all kids active, fit and healthy.  As well as being involved in a comprehensive physical literacy programme, pupils will be encouraged to track their physical activity through the Healthy Kidz app.  More details will follow in September.   
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DAILY MILE

Over the last few year’s Dromore Road has adopted the "daily mile" scheme to improve the health and concentration of pupils.  The response from staff, pupils and parents has been positive and we plan to implement it again this year.

The extra 10 minutes of exercise a day is in addition to PE classes and this year will take place between 8.45-8.55am, when bell the bell will be rang for lining up.  
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As part of our commitment to the Healthy Kidz Programme, the pupils will also take part in one/two timed sessions each week, where pupils will run, jog or walk for ten minutes to help improve the children’s fitness level.  The aim is that by June they should be able to run a mile in less than 10 minutes!!
SWIMMING

Swimming will commence for Y6 and Y7 on Wednesday 12th September 2018 at Newry Swimming Pool.  

Once again, PTA funding raised last year has greatly reduced how much each child is expected to pay towards the cost of swimming lessons and transport.  This year the full 10 week programme will be at the subsidised cost of £20.00 and we ask that full payment be paid before the end of September.
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FOOD FOR BREAKTIME

As part of our whole school, Food Policy, we encourage children to eat healthy breaks. Our Healthy Breaks Policy has been based on guidance from the Public Health Agency. Pupils are encouraged to bring a piece of fruit, vegetable sticks or a small sandwich with a healthy filling – no chocolate, nut spreads or jam please.  Cereal bars and yoghurts are not part of our Healthy Breaks policy as they often contain as much sugar as sweets. In the same way, Cheese strings, Dairylea Dunkers and Stacker are also not part of the Public Health’s suggested foods.  Drinks at break time should be water or milk please.

Water

Pupils are allowed to access water throughout the day and pupils should have a water bottle clearly labelled with their name.  Following advice from the dental organisation, flavoured waters and carbonated waters should not be sent for drinking during class time.  Only still water or tap water please.
MILK
As part of our Food Policy we will be continuing to provide milk this year.  Milk will be available from Monday 10th September and is payable on a termly basis.  The cost for term 1 is £14.28.  Please note milk money must be paid for in advance of ordering and all payment for milk should be paid to Mrs Mc Parland by Friday 7th September.  
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DINNER
Dinner money should be paid only on a Monday morning and currently costs £2.60 per day or £13 per week.  Dinner money should be presented in an envelope marked clearly with your child’s name, class and the days dinners are required.  This envelope is handed in to the class teacher.  It would be much appreciated if you could try to enclose the correct change.
If desired, children can bring a packed lunch to school instead.  Please ensure their lunch bag is clearly labelled and the content of their lunch constitutes a healthy balanced meal.
NUT ALLERGY

Please note we have a child with a severe nut allergy in school.  We request that nuts or nut products are not sent in for break or lunch.  Please check label packaging careful.
MONEY

As part of our money handling procedures, LOOSE MONEY SHOULD NOT BE HANDED TO THE TEACHER/SUPERVISOR AT THE DOOR OR IN THE PLAYGROUND.  Instead, all money should be sent to school in a sealed envelope.  Please clearly mark your child’s name, class, the amount and what the money is for.  Please remember to tell us what days you want your child to have dinner or attend 321 Club.  Envelopes for this purpose can be purchased from the office and currently costs £3.50 a pack.

RECORDER

All our children in Y3-7 have the opportunity to learn the recorder during music in school.  I would encourage you to buy your child a recorder as it will be used throughout their time at primary school.  To help the children practice their music at home there will be Day by Day Recorder books available to purchase in school by the end of September.  Your teacher can advise which recorder book you should be purchasing.

Recorder

£3.50

Day by Day Recorder Book 1

£3.00

Day by Day Recorder Book 2

£3.50

Day by Day Recorder Book 3

£3.50
EDUCATIONAL TRIPS/ EVENTS

During the year, all pupils get the opportunity to visit places of educational interest, which are linked to class topics.  In recent years the children have enjoyed trips to Silent Valley, Bagenal Castle, Palace Stables, Armagh Museum, W5, Titanic Quarters, Kilbroney Park, Tesco etc. 

In addition, visiting artists and groups linked to curricular topics provide interest days and workshops in school e.g. STEM Day, Robotics Day, Wastebus etc. 

Please note that due to General Data Protection Regulation changes that we have had to change our practice so that parents must now complete a permission slip for each educational trip rather than having a general permission slip.  We appreciate your co-operation with this and encourage you to completed permission slips in a timely fashion so that we don’t have to send you home numerous reminders.
ECO COUNCIL

The school was rewarded their Green Flag status in June 2017 and this year we will be working to sustain that status. At the beginning of the year, each class elects representatives to the Eco Council and is under the supervision of our new Eco Co-ordinator, Mrs Mc Kee.  The committee are assisted by all the classes throughout the school in working towards our focuses for the year.

SCHOOL COUNCIL

Pupils from Y4-Y7 have an opportunity to become members of our School Council.  Our School Council involves children in the democratic decision- making process and it gives them opportunities to be involved in formulating ideas and discussing issues that affect them in school.  Mrs Mc Grath will support the School Council in ensuring pupils’ views are voiced and acted on.
321 CLUB

Children from Y1-3 can stay for an After School Club which runs all week.  This club is supervised by Mrs Boyd and Mrs Bedzeti and enables children to stay until 2pm or 2.50pm.  The charge is 75p from 1.30pm to 2pm per day or £1.25 from 2pm-2.50pm.  If your child is in Y1 and wants to avail of the club all afternoon the cost would be £2 per day.  

The 321 Club will commence on Monday 3rd September for Y2 and 3 children and Monday 17th for Y1.

Calendar/ After School Activities

Each month we will provide you with a calendar of events outlining ‘what’s on’ in the school.  We hope that you find this useful.  This calendar can also be viewed on our school website.   

You will also receive an After-School Club sheet for activities commencing in September.  This should be completed and returned as soon as possible, as spaces on these activities will be allocated on a first come basis.
Holidays
The updated school holiday list for 2018/19 is available to view on the school website under the ‘Parent’ heading.  This currently includes our planned Staff Development Days.  Please note that the Staff Development Day holidays may be subject to change if emergency closures are required during the year.
Positive Behaviour
Discipline is an important part of everyday life involving responsibility and good habits.  In Dromore Road we have a positive approach to discipline with good behaviour praised and unsatisfactory behaviour identified and corrected.  The staff have always been grateful for the support received from parents.  We believe a disciplined learning and teaching environment is essential if children are to make the most of the educational opportunities offered to them.  Our Positive Behaviour Policy is based on our school golden rules:

· We are gentle

· We are kind and helpful

· We listen

· We are honest

· We work hard

· We look after property

Children are encouraged by example and explanation to value and respect themselves, each other and the things around them.

High standards are expected of everyone.  Any individual who falls below those standards is spoken to and reminded of them.

Any repeat in such poor behaviour will be addressed using appropriate sanctions and/or reported to the Principal.  If inappropriate behaviour persists parents will be asked to come in to discuss the situation with the teacher or principal before further steps are taken.  
E-SAFETY
Many of our pupils take part in online activities and use social media at home and whilst this can be fun and educational we would ask you to take the time, as parents, to monitor closely what your child is accessing.  Make sure please that they are only using age appropriate social media and encourage your child to ‘Think before you post’.  With so many pupils having a mobile phone at home now, there is a greater risk of potential cyberbullying.  If your child has a mobile phone, apply the same e-safety rules as you would with a computer -  only allow them to use it where you can see them and don’t allow it in the bedroom where you can’t monitor use.  We would also remind you that Snapchat, which has been closely linked to cyberbullying, is rated over 13.  www.safetynetkids.org.uk/personal-safety/mobile-phone-safety/

has useful tips for promoting mobile phone safety.
HEALTH AND SAFETY

We endeavour to ensure the safety of all children and seek the parent’s co-operation in this by ensuring: – 

1 Earrings are not worn.
2 Black plimsolls must be worn for P E and be kept in school.  

3 Cars collecting children must park in the school car park (not on the road-side).  Please also avoid parking in the section marked off for staff.
4 Only adults are permitted to use the green exit button.
5 Children in Y1, Y2 and Y3 must be collected on time, from the front door of the school by an adult.

6 The school must be informed in advance if someone other than the usual person is collecting a child.

7 Roller blades/ Heelys are not permitted on school property.

8 Bicycles and scooters which pupils travel to school on can be left in the bicycle rack located at the rear of the school building.  These are left at the owner’s risk and it is recommended to lock them with a chain.  At no time are these to be ridden in school grounds unless during supervised cycling proficiency lessons.
9 There is a no mobile phone policy in school for pupils.

10 Climbing on the school’s perimeter wall is not permitted.
Homework

Homework plays an integral role in your child’s education.  All parents are asked to devote some time to talk with their child/children about school work and to check over homework.  Children will have a homework diary into which they must write, or have written by the teacher, exactly what they have to do at home.  Parents should check for homework in this book each evening.  Homework should be completed for the date assigned and must be signed by a parent or guardian.  
If for some reason homework is not completed on time a parental note should be provided.  A copy of our homework policy is available on request or can be downloaded from our school website.
Attendance

Regular attendance at school is essential to assist students to maximise their potential.  We expect all pupils to regular attend school as every single day a child is absent from school equates to a day of lost learning. 

Attendance percentages can be very misleading and for some parents, 90% may seem like an acceptable level of attendance, but the reality is that 90% attendance means that your child will miss half a school day each week or 19 days off school during the school year – that’s nearly 4 school weeks!!

If your child is absent from school, always inform the school by phone– this should be followed up with a written note when your child returns to school. This note should be provided within 7 days.  This is in line with the legislation from the Department of Education.
If your child’s attendance rate falls to 90% the Principal will contact you regarding our concerns and if it falls below 85%, the Educational Welfare Officer will be informed.
PUNCTUALITY
Punctuality is an area that staff have identified as an area for improvement.  Please remember that lessons start at 9am.  Even arriving 5 minutes late can be very disruptive for the rest of the class, as the teacher will have to stop her lesson to explain the task again.  Thus, we would appreciate if all pupils could be in the playground at 8.55am, when pupils will begin lining up to come into the school building.  
If you arrive after 9am, please park safely at the car park entrance and walk your child up to the pedestrian entrance at the office.  Pupils will be asked to sign a late book as this will allow us to monitor ongoing issues with punctuality.
Notes from Home
The occasions when notes are required are as follows:

1. After an absence 
This should give the dates the child was absent and an explanation for this absence. The school computerised record system requires a “reason for absence” when attendance data is entered. A proforma absence note will be available to download from the school website.
2. To allow children to remain indoors at break and lunch time
It is reasonable for children to stay indoors at break time and lunch time if they are getting over an injury or period of illness.  However, we would not expect such requests to be open-ended! Generally such requests would be for no more than a few days, though obviously they can be extended if required, with a further note.
3. To get your child out early
We need to know the time and the reason why a pupil has to leave early.  Normally these are for dental appointments, family commitments, etc.  The pupil must be collected from the school office by an authorised adult.
Emergencies

Clearly there will be occasions when emergency situations arise, especially for leaving school early. The school secretary is at hand to take your call from 8.30am – 1.30pm and will inform the teachers accordingly.  If there is no answer, please leave a message as the answering machine is checked at regular intervals when the office isn’t manned
.
Pastoral Care and SAFEGUARDING OF PUPILS

In the classroom, the PDMU curriculum and circle time are used as a means of encouraging children to raise social and emotional concerns in a safe environment and to build self-confidence, respect and sensitivity among classmates.

Throughout the school year, child protection issues are addressed through whole school assemblies and there is a permanent child protection notice board in the main corridor, which provides advice and displays child helpline numbers.  It also outlines who they can speak to in the school if they need help.  
The designated teacher for Child Protection is Mrs L English.  In her absence Mrs K Graham and Mrs S Mc Grath, will assume responsibility for child protection matters.  A flow diagram of how a parent may voice their concern is also on display and is outlined overleaf.


SECURITY
Security is of the utmost importance to us.  Our main door is always locked and to gain entry the doorbell can be rung, whereupon a member of staff will unlock it.  Please note we encourage only staff members to use the buzzer security system so don’t indicate to your child to press the button.


If you find you are in the position that you need to exit the premises and there is no staff member close by, then only an adult should press the buzzer (not the children).  

It is our policy that children should be collected by their parent or a designated adult.  If anyone else is to collect your child, please let us know.  Parents/ guardians of P1, 2 and 3 should collect their child from the front door.
SAFETY

The main playground is used by cars for dropping off children in the morning and collecting them again in the afternoon.  Consequently, it is important that drivers drive cautiously into the playground.  Pedestrians should also demonstrate road safety skills in this area.  It is a good time to teach your child the Green Cross Code.

Please DO NOT park on the roadside outside the main pedestrian entrance gate in the morning or afternoon as it is too dangerous and causes congestion.
Medical

A medical record is kept for every class.  It is the responsibility of parents to inform the school regarding any medical conditions concerning their child.

Medicines

It is Dromore Road’s policy that medication needed in the short term will not be administered to any child by staff in the school.  Arrangements can be made for parents to come to school and administer any medication deemed necessary for the child.

However, for pupil with long term or complex medication needs, a Medication Plan will be drawn up with the appropriate health professionals so that staff who volunteer to assist with the administration can receive appropriate training/ guidance.
Inhalers
Children with asthma are encouraged to administer their own inhalers.  Any pupil (Y3 – 7) who uses an inhaler should keep an inhaler with them in their schoolbag.  Y1-2 teachers will keep pupils’ inhalers.  
We also request you send in an inhaler in a secure and labelled container, to their child’s teacher, which will be stored in the office in case of an emergency.  
The container should be clearly labelled with the following information:  A copy of a letter from the doctor or the asthma nurse should also be forwarded.
· Pupil’s name
· Name of medication

· Dosage

· Frequency of administration

· Date of dispensing

· Expiry date
Headlice

The issue of headlice is an ongoing one for schools.  Furthermore, the School Medical Service no longer involves school nurses in any aspect of dealing with this problem other than issuing advice.  Accordingly, we ask all parents to check their children’s hair regularly and respond appropriately.  If you find your child has contracted headlice, please let us know so that we can send home a leaflet to alert parents.  

If staff see or suspect a child has head lice, they will alert the parent so that the hair can be checked and treated.
School Policies

Paper versions of our school policies are available from the main office.  Electronic versions of our main policies are also available on our website.  Throughout the year our school website will be our main method for consulting parents on amended or new policies and we encourage you to take the time to read them and give feedback in writing.  At present there are a number of policies online for consultation.  These will be up for a 2 week period of consultation from Monday 3rd September:
-Volunteer Policy

-Photograph Policy

-Numeracy Policy

-Handwriting Policy

-Marking Policy
-Drugs Education Policy

-Nut Safe and Allergy Awareness Policy

We have left a suggestion box at the office window for any comments or you can email me directly.  We value any feedback or ideas you have to help improve the quality of provision within the school.  
This box should not be used for complaints.  Please follow the complaint procedure below.

Complaints
Queries are always welcomed from parents who wish to seek advice or additional information about their child’s progress or the curriculum.  The school seeks to establish very good relationships with parents and an appointment can be made to speak to either your child’s teacher or Mrs Mc Grath by contacting Mrs Mc Parland.  In those cases, where parents have a genuine concern and wish to make a complaint the following procedure should be followed:

Complaints Procedure – At a glance



Time Limit

To help us resolve your complaint, please contact us as soon as possible.  Unless there are exceptional circumstances, we will only consider a complaint within 6 months of you becoming aware of the issue.

Stage One

When making a complaint, contact the school Principal who will arrange for the complaint to be investigated. If the complaint is about the Principal, proceed to Stage Two.  The school requires complaints to be made in writing. However, where this is not possible the school will make reasonable arrangements to support you.

 Please provide as much information as possible including:

· Your name and contact details

· What the complaint is about

· What has already been done to try to resolve it and

· What you would like the school to do.

The complaint will normally be acknowledged within 5 school working days and a response normally made within 20 school working days of receipt of the complaint. 

These timeframes may need to be reviewed if complaints are ongoing during school holiday periods.

If you are unhappy with the outcome at Stage 1, your complaint may be progressed to Stage 2 which is overseen by the Board of Governors.

Stage Two

If the complaint is unresolved after Stage One, write to the Chairperson of the Board of Governors (care of the school and marked ‘private and confidential’), who will convene a sub-committee to review the complaint.  Please provide as much detail as possible as indicated above.

The complaint will normally be acknowledged within 5 school working days and a final response normally made within 20 school working days from date of receipt of the complaint. 

These timeframes may need to be reviewed if complaints are ongoing during school holiday periods.

Northern Ireland Public Services Ombudsman (NIPSO)

If following Stage Two you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of your complaint, you can refer the matter to the Office of the Northern Ireland Public Services Ombudsman (NIPSO).  A complaint should normally be referred to NIPSO within six months of the final response from the School.  
SCHOOL WEBSITE AND APP
Remember to visit the school website regularly as this will help you to keep up-to-date with what your child is learning in school.  If you have not downloaded the school app we would also encourage you to do so, as this is a more cost effective way for the school to communicate with parents.

Mid Academic Year Changes

The information in this booklet is correct at the time of publication.  If there is any change in the above information due to unforeseen circumstances during the school year 2018/2019, parents will be informed of such changes.
Note: Year 4 and Year 7 are end of Key Stages and are formally assessed.





Full school uniform MUST be worn every day.  The school tracksuit can be worn ONLY on P.E days, swimming days or certain school trips.  Please note this year that if children are attending a sporting after school activity, we ask that they wear their uniform to school and change into their PE kit or tracksuit.





Jewellery Policy


Please note that children are not permitted to wear jewellery (with the exception of a watch) to school.  This includes earrings so please don’t get ears pierced during term time.





I have a concern about my/a child’s safety





I can talk to the class teacher





If I am still concerned, I can talk to the designated teacher for child protection (Mrs L English), the deputy designated teacher (Mrs K Graham) or the Principal


(Mrs S McGrath)





If I am still concerned, I can talk/write to the


Chairman of the Board of Governors


(Mr John Cavan)











If I am still concerned I can contact the NI Public Services Ombudsman  Tel: 0800 343 424








At any time I can talk to the local Children’s Services Gateway Team 08007837745 or the PSNI Central Referral Unit at 028 9025 9299








Stage Two





Write to the Chairperson of Board of Governors





Stage One





Write to the Principal
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